

City Clerk's Office Ulli S. Watkiss, City Clerk

Elections and Registry Services Catherine Burns, Supervisor City Hall, Main Floor West 100 Queen Street West Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 Greg Essensa Director

Tel: 416-392-7036 Fax: 416-392-1260 e-mail: cburns@toronto.ca Web: www.toronto.ca

August 3, 2007

Shanta Persaud Municipal Licensing & Standards Permit Processing East York Civic Centre 850 Coxwell Avenue Toronto ON M4C 5R1

Dear Mrs. Persaud:

In your letter of June 18, 2007, you requested that a poll be conducted to determine if there was sufficient neighbourhood support for a Boulevard Café licence at 496-500 Bloor Street West.

Ballots were mailed out on July 4, 2007 with the last date for filing a response being August 2, 2007. The following is the poll result:

Total Owners, Tenants and Residents Polled	121
No. of Returned Ballots Needed to Proceed (must be at least 25%)	31
Total Number of Ballots Received	16
In Favour of Boulevard Café	11
Opposed to Boulevard Café	5
Mail Returned by Post Office	68
Total No Reply	37

Chapter 313 of the Municipal Code states that a poll will be considered valid when at least 25% of the ballots mailed have been returned. This poll did not meet the benchmark and therefore is invalid. Please note this poll cannot be conducted again until August 2, 2009, two (2) years after the closing date of the poll.

Sincerely,

Cathy Burns, Supervisor

Elections and Registry Services